
                                                   
 
 
 
 
 
To: SHC, LPCH, UHA, and PCHA Medical Staff 
  
From: Stanford Health Care Clinical Laboratory 
 
Subject: Reflex testing for urine drugs of abuse panel for patients less than 12 years of age 
 
Date: May 24, 2022 
 
Effective May 23, 2022, the Stanford Health Care Clinical Laboratory will send urine specimens from patients 
under 12 years of age who produce a positive test on immunoassay drug screens to another clinical laboratory 
for confirmatory testing by mass spectrometry (reflex confirmatory testing). 
 
For patients >12 years of age, urine specimens can be sent to another clinical laboratory for confirmatory testing 
by mass spectrometry using the EPIC lab order codes: LABYUCDA (for amphetamines, barbiturates, 
benzodiazepines, cocaine and metabolites, phencyclidine, tetrahydrocannabinol metabolite, and opiates) 
and LABFENTU (for fentanyl). 
 
For tricyclic antidepressant confirmation testing, please contact our Lab Customer Service at 650-724-4750, 
option 1. 
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